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http://www. troop243.com
Dear Parents and Friends of Troop 243, 
Troop Web-Site -   We now own the troop243.com web domain.  Visit Troop 243 online at:  http://www.troop243.com.  Visit this site to see the latest newsletter, calendar, troop policies, annual calendar and much more.
Troop Outings & Activities – September started out with the welcoming of our Troop’s 9th Scoutmaster in 41 years, Joe Lynch.  A number of our scouts participated in the Young Eagles offer to provide flights in conjunction with the Aviation merit badge.  The Troop’s open house is September 9th.  Inviting a friend to this meets a first class requirement.  Ad Altari Dei work continues and we have an open house and a campout following that open house.  We wrap up the month with the regular leadership meetings.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.
September 2nd, 7:00 PM - Patrol meeting to prepare for open house.  
September 9th, 7:00 PM - Troop Open House
September 16th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting - Archery @ Tom Sawyer 
September 23rd, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting - Archery @ Tom Sawyer
September 30th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting - Archery Undecided Site.
Open House Troop Meeting and Camp Out - September 9th is the Troop's open house troop meeting at which we will demonstrate Boy Scout skills and activities.  Inviting a friend to this open house will meet a first class requirement.  We follow that September 18th, 19th and 20th with the troop's open house camp out.  We will take the bus and invited WEBELOS to Koch Camporee to show the WEBELOS what camping Boy Scout style is all about.  
Troop Leadership meetings – The normal monthly leadership meetings will continue.  The Patrol Leadership Council will meet on Sunday September 27th at 4:00.  The Assistant Scoutmaster meeting will take place at 7:00 on September 28th, followed immediately by the Committee meeting at 8:00.  Everyone is welcome.
100th Anniversary Celebration - September 12th is the Boys Scouts of America's Lincoln Heritage Council's celebration of the 100th anniversary of the Boy Scouts of America.  It will be held at Broadbent Arena and will include many activities for Boy Scouts and Cub Scouts.  Troop 243 will take their bus to the celebration leaving St. Barnabas at 9:30 AM and returning at 3:30 PM.
Senior Patrol Leader Election - The troop selected Geoffrey Bohn as the new Senior Patrol Leader to serve for 6 months.  Geoffrey chose Justin Mehling and Chris Gartner as his Assistants.  Congratulations to all three of these boys for this honor.
Fortieth Anniversary Court of Honor Celebration – August 29th we celebrated Troop 243’s 40th anniversary.  Forty years ago Chuck Carman, with the support of St. Barnabas Parish, became Troop 243’s first Scoutmaster.  Still involved in our troop are 4 former Troop 243 Scoutmasters, Jim Wuertz, Frank Hulsman, Jerry Zimmerer and Tom Kennedy.  Chuck Carman along with all four of these former Scoutmasters led their own sons to Eagle rank.  The 4 who followed Mr. Carman believe in the program so much that they are still involved as leaders in the troop.  Joe Lynch, our new Scoutmaster, was a cub scout in Pack 243 with his dad the Cubmaster.  Chuck Lynch continues as our liaison to St. Barnabas.  Joe crossed over to the Boy Scouts then rejoined our troop as a patrol advisor when his cousin crossed over from Pack 243 a few years ago.  Since then he’s traveled with our boys on many trips helping to foster their interest.  He then earned his Commercial Drivers License which qualified him to become an all important driver of the troop’s bus.  Commitment is the pattern you see here and is what makes this troop great.  We thank all of our leaders who make this one of the best troops around.  
National Honor Patrol - Congratulations to our Cobra patrol!  As awarded in the August Court of Honor, they earned the National Honor Patrol award this year.  This required the patrol to concentrate on achieving several milestones related to camping, service and participation.  We should all be proud of the Cobras as they set the pace for all of our patrols to match!  

Troop Gift Cards – Transportation to the vast majority of our outings is free to our scouts and leadership but it is not free.  Maintenance, fuel and insurance for our wonderful bus is paid by the Friends of Troop 243 which is funded by the Kroger and Thorntons gift card programs.  We encourage all parents, members, relatives and friends to use Troop 243’s Kroger and Thorntons gift cards.  Whenever you see Frank Hulsman at any function it is likely that he has a few gift cards with him.  Please stop Frank at any time and ask him for one of these cards and he will give you one on the spot.  Tom Kennedy may also have a couple in his briefcase.

Patrol Competition - Congratulations again to the Cobra patrol who won the most recent patrol attendance/uniform competition.  They will get to be the first to load onto and exit from the troop's bus on any trip until the next Court of Honor.  They will also receive a dinner prepared by Joe Lynch and the leadership corps complete with all clean-up.

Yours in Scouting,

 Bruce Bohn
Troop Secretary
